
Town of Erie 
Resolution No. 21-081 

A Resolution of the Board of Trustees of the Town of Erie Adopting 
an Updated Water Efficiency Plan and an Updated Drought and 
Water Supply Shortage Plan 

Whereas, Colorado’s Water Conservation Act of 2004 requires that the Town have 
a state approved water efficiency plan;  

Whereas, water efficiency planning, drought planning, and water supply reliability 
planning in relation to land use decisions are interrelated and are required by the state 
to be examined in an integrated manner during plan updates;  

Whereas, water efficiency planning is necessary to plan for the Town's long-term 
water supply needs and account for current and future costs, population growth, and a 
changing climate;  

Whereas, the Town entered in an Agreement for Services with INTERA to update 
the Town's Water Efficiency Plan and the Town's Drought and Water Supply Shortage 
Plan; and 

Whereas, the Board of Trustees finds that it is in the best interest of the Town 
and the public health, safety and welfare to adopt the updated Water Efficiency Plan and 
the updated Drought and Water Supply Shortage Plan. 

Now therefore be it Resolved by the Board of Trustees of the Town of 
Erie, Colorado, that: 

Section 1.  The Board of Trustees hereby adopts the update Water Efficiency 
Plan and the updated Drought and Water Supply Shortage Plan, both in the form attached 
hereto. 

Adopted this 8th day of June, 2021. 
 

 
________________________________ 
Jennifer Carroll, Mayor 

Attest: 
 
_________________________________ 
Heidi Leatherwood, Town Clerk 
 


